

Moulamein Public School

Email: Moulamein-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

www.moulamein-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

T: 03 5887 5208

In this Issue:

- ♦ GOOD LUCK Ebony
- P&C meeting and Cook Book
- Presentation Day
- Music Students to perform
- Art Exhibition
- Tennis is a hit!
- Bike fun
- Pre School Transition
- Reward Disco Yr 1/2
- Old Phones



2023 Term 4 Week 3

Principal Message

Goodluck to Ebony who will be participating in the NSW State Athletics Championship in Sydney for high jump! She has been practising for this event and we are very proud of her achievements. The events are usually live streamed at Sydney Olympic Park Athletic Centre on the NSW School Sport Unit YouTube Channel.



P & C Meeting and Cook Book

P & C meetings are every term in Week 3 and 7 at 3.00 in the school staffroom. All parents and citizens are invited to attend. We are currently working on fundraising ideas and working together to support families with excursion costs. One project we have coming up is publishing a Moulamein School cookbook. We can start collecting family recipes now! If you have a favourite family recipe/s you would like to share, please drop them off at the school office and we will collate them for the P &C.

Presentation Day & Performance- Please note change of date

We have had to change the date of Presentation Day due to unforeseen circumstances to the 11th December, Monday Week 10. All classes will be presenting an item on the day and we are looking forward to seeing our students showcase their items.

Music Students

Some students would like to perform at our Presentation Day, so we would like to encourage students to continue to practise at home each week. Could parents of music students please encourage this as well. Thank you for your support.



Art Exhibition

Over the next four weeks students will be completing art workshops and extra lessons in preparation for the school art exhibition in Week 7, at the Moulamein Art Gallery. Here are some great samples of what the students have been working on over the past week in Year 3/4. These puppies are made with chalk pastels and oil pastels. Personality plus! Year 4/5/6 have been working on drawing foxes and wolves. The exhibition should be fantastic and all families are

invited to attend.



















Tennis is a hit!

Year 3-6 students are enjoying tennis coaching. We have been able to buy two great portable nets that transform the basketball court into an on-site tennis court. This week our two students who have improved the most in our training sessions are Peter and Emma!



Lunchtime Fun with our police bikes!

Students are loving the chance to use our 4 pushbikes and 2 scooters at lunchtime. It is great seeing the students following the rules of wearing and adjusting helmets and sharing the equipment. I have also seen the older students adjust the bike seat heights for younger students and help them find their balance on the basketball court. Lots of collaboration and smiling faces!







Pre School Transition started last week. Piper was kept very busy in literacy showing off her skills with puzzles, writing and making her name, matching the letters of the alphabet, using scissors and glue and listening to a big book.

















She was so busy in Maths that we forgot to take photos but will be sure to have some in the weeks to come.

Year 1/2 Reward Disco

Students in Miss Wilson's class have been working towards a class reward for excellent behaviour and work habits. They chose to have a class disco and last week they were granted their reward.





Old Phones anyone?

Students in K-2 classes are learning about how phones have changed over the years in History and were wondering if there is anyone in the community who had some older phones we could borrow for a few weeks and return them after. We are looking for anything other than a modern mobile phone. They will be very well looked after by the teachers and returned in the same condition they were dropped off at.



